Les écoles européennes après la réforme de 2009 : quel avenir ?

Journée d’étude organisée par le CCP

14 mars 2011
Table ronde 3 : Autonomie et gouvernance
Conclusions

Facilitateur :
Raffaele Napolitano
Intervenants :
Carine Lingier (Introduction)

Steve Lewis (Deputy director for the secondary school,  ES Bergen)

Mikkel Draebye (Professor at the department Strategic and Entrepreneurial Management, Bocconi School of Management, Milan)

Kari Kivinen (Deputy Secretary general of the ES)

Christiane Bardoux (Head of the European School Unit, DG HR) 
With participation of the audience

All participants agreed that autonomy is a process, that the project in the European Schools had to be given time to develop and that it was consequently early time to evaluate.

There was a consensus that keeping the Member States aboard is a priority. Ways need to be found to keep them involved and revive their enthousiasm.

Together with time, the multitude of rules, regulations and decisions taken and listed have evolved into a jungle. Sanitation is urgently needed. The challenge is to come to a clear set of rules that allows for autonomy.

Directors are supposed to demonstrate pedagogical leadership but at the same time they have a heavy financial responsibility. This does not always allow for a balance. Good support for the financial aspects of the job should be available in all schools.

It was suggested that giving the schools a “closed envelope” of money should be investigated as a means to enhance autonomy.

The advantages of a close cooperation between schools that have similar characteristics has been insufficiently explored. In general, schools would benefit from further exchanges of best practice.

Quality assurance needs to be further developed:

· Further reflection is needed on the type of quality assurance needed in the context of autonomy.
· Transparency needs to be enhanced.

· The recruitment of teachers should be more transparent and efficient. Alternative avenues to organize the recruitment need to be investigated. In any case, the school directors should to be closely involved in the recruiting process and their opinion should be decisive in the choice of a candidate for their individual schools. 

· When teachers leave, a transfer of knowledge and experience to their successors must be assured.

· Training is extremely important for all types of teachers.
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